
 

 

 

 Pound Hill Infant Academy - Term 1 – Week 7 
Friday 20th October 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

This week it was ‘Unique Week’.  We use Unique week to reinforce and give dedicated time for the children to further 
celebrate the diversity within our academy and the wider world.  Such learning supports to reinforce to the children how 
behaviours impact upon others and how we can behave in ways that support everyone to feel valued, happy and feel safe 
to express who they are.  Throughout the week the children had further opportunities to celebrate the unique qualities in 

themselves and others, building self-confidence, self-esteem and sharing aspirations for the future. 

“I want to be a Formula 1 race driver, like it says on my sleeve.  I like cars and all their 
different colours” 

 “I want to be a fisherman because they catch big fish.” 
 
 
 
 
I wish you all a very safe half-term and I look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 30th October 2023!  
Mr T Jordan 
Principal 

 

 

Welcome to the 
PHIA staffing 

team! 

 We would like to welcome Mrs 
L Soussi to the PHIA staffing 
team.  Mrs Soussi has been 
successfully appointed as 
Academy Administrator.  Mrs Soussi is 
no stranger to the academy having been a 
parent here for many years and a member of 
the Local Governing Board.  We are truly 
delighted Mrs Soussi remains part of the 
academy community in her new role.   

Love Reading 
– Books to support 

your children in 
understanding 

their uniqueness.  
 

 
 

 
 
  

Congratulations to all our Weekly Class Celebration Winners 
Care   Respect  Independence  Perseverance  Success 

Reception: A Midhun, J De Jesus Barbosa and H Kamesh 

Year 1: H Bridewell, H Oliveria and A Patel 

Year 2: E King, U Peddineni and E Khalilpour  

 HALF TERM 

PHIA Pupil numbers 
Reception: 90 

Year 1: 90 
Year 2: 90 

Monday 30th October Tuesday 31st October Wednesday 1st November Thursday 2nd November Friday 3rd November 

- Year 2 only - Stunning start – London – 
History day 1666 era dress up 

   DIS-GLOs: 
- Reception: 3.30-4.30pm 
- Year 1: 4.45-5.45pm 
- Year 2: 6.00-7.00pm 

 

 COMMUNITY CUPBOARD IS RE-OPEN! 

The Community Cupboard is open throughout 

term time to support parents/carers with 

items that may be hard to afford.  There is a 

‘take what you need, give what you can’ policy.The 

Community Cupboard relies on donations from members of the 

public.  If you are willing to support with the project, more 

information will be sent out via FoPHIA to support with ideas for 

donations.  Thank you for your ongoing support! 

FoPHIA Upcoming Events 
(All subject to having enough volunteers)  

 

• 3rd November - DisGlo’s – Tickets paid for via We-duc payments 

• 10th November - Quiz Night (adults only event) 

• 24th November - Festive Jumper Preloved Sale 

• 24th November - Christmas Shopping Event 

• 30th November - Storytime and Donation Day 

• 1st December - Wreath Making Workshop (adults only event) 

• 8th December - Festive Fair 


